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TELLICO VILLAGE 
PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION 

AGENDA 
Wednesday, October 24, 2018

1:30 p.m. 
Tellico Village Yacht Club

							       Outcome	 Responsible	
	   
							       Call to Order	 Bruce Johnson
I.	 President Announcements 
II.	 Minutes (September 26, 2018)		  Approve	  Bruce Johnson
III.	 Advisory Committee/Liaison Reports					  
•	 HOA- Update							       Sue English-Kovar
•	 Finance Report 						      Parker Owen
•	 AWE QBR Report 						      Andy Fox  
•	 Marketing Report 						      Beth Kuberka 	
IV.	 Timeless Tellico Foundation 			   Approve	 Simon Bradbury 
	 Wellness Center Master Plan 		  Update 	 Simon Bradbury 
V.	 Revised Purchasing Policy 			   Approve 	 Kevin Stevens 
VI.	 Drink Prices Increase 				   Update 	 Mike Colacone  
VII.	 Other/ Member Comments- Discussion 
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2019 scheduling with the yacht club 
If you are a group or club that would like to reserve meeting space at the Yacht Club, please do so as 
soon as possible. A large number of events have already been scheduled for 2019. Contact Linnea 
Elliot directly at 
Lelliott.awehospitality@gmail.com or 865-458-4363 to sign up for a time to meet and sign the 2019 
contract.

Timeless TEllico FOundation 
A new foundation, The Timeless Tellico Foundation, has been brought before the board recently, and 
will be voted on by the Board at the next Board meeting. To review the governing documents of the 
Timeless Tellico Foundation, follow the below link. 

http://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/images/tellico/pdfs/admin/timelesstellico.pdf

Library Corner 

Thursday, October 25, 2018, Day Trippers BAKE SALE, 10 a.m. - 3 p.m., held at the Tellico Village 
Baptist Church, Support the Public Library at Tellico Village (Flood Damage). Take home something to 
freeze for the holidays.

Friday, November 2, 2018, First Friday Author, 10 a.m. - noon, Darlene Underwood. In 2008, Darlene 
had a near-death experience while undergoing open-heart surgery. Her faith was strengthened and 
she vowed to spread "the word". She resides in Chattanooga with her husband, Joe. Her book is 
"Destiny's Journey". This presentation will be held at The Public Library at Tellico Village and there is no 
charge. Please call 865-458-5199 to make your reservation.

Wednesday, November 14, 2018, The Annual Meeting for the Friends of The Public Library at Tellico 
Village will be held at 7 p.m. in the Christian Life Center of the Community Church of Tellico Village. All 
are welcome!

The evening will include library updates and the election of officers by members of the Friends.

You won't want to miss the Main Event of the evening - the program presented by Dr. William M. Bass, 
Forensic Anthropologist, Bestselling Author (fiction and non-fiction that centers around forensics and 
bodies), and creator of "The Body Farm". The University of Tennessee Professor Emeritus Dr. Bass is 
widely regarded as a foremost expert in this field. He has many experiences to share, forty-eight years 
and 700 cases, although he does acknowledge not all have been solved, but even that is a lesson 
learned. Maybe as many as 30-40 remain unsolved and pose the questions: what have I missed and 
what can I do better?

http://Lelliott.awehospitality@gmail.com
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Alcohol Pricing 

Alcohol prices will be increasing starting January 1st. To view the full document describing this increase 
click the link below: 

http://www.tellicovillagepoa.org/images/tellico/pdfs/admin/alcoholpriceincrease.pdf

shop tellico village

Fountains, Ferns, Food…Sloan’s Village Home 
Center has it all! Whether you need a home 
decoration or plants for your yard, the staff 
at Sloan’s is happy to help you find what you 
need. Did you know that Sloan’s also doubles 
as a post office? You can pop in there to 
fulfill all of your mailing needs! There is also a 
delicious deli located in Sloan’s so make sure 
you grab a bite to eat while shopping. Sloan’s 
is located at 200 Mialaquo Rd and can be 
reached at (865) 458- 6336

Jim operates Insurance Solutions, an 
independent agency focusing on Life Insurance, 
Long Term Care and Annuities. Financial 
Planners and Insurance Agents across the 
country use Jim as their source for the plan 
design and product selection portions of their 
clients’ programs. Jim, a former Chief Marketing 
Officer of a major life carrier, also uses his 
49 years of industry experience to help his 
personal clients plan their estates, face long 
term care needs, and provide guaranteed 
retirement income. To reach Jim directly, call 
(865) 458-1432 or email jssmithfinancial@aol.
com
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TVB COrner 

Did you know that we had more than 4,000 viewers on Vimeo alone this month? Pretty amazing. And that's not 
counting those who saw us on channel 193, or at the Wellness center, or elsewhere. Do you know something 
else? Some of those viewers where in communities in IL, Michigan, Florida and many other places that many of 
our new residents relocated from. Now why do you suppose they are watching TVB? Because they can see a slice 
of what it's like to live in Tellico Village. Think about that the next time you think about marketing. TVB is more 
than communication to Tellico Villagers. It's a window that allows people who are thinking about moving to Tellico 
Village to peer through and learn what we already know. This is a great place to live.

What’s new at TVB for this week.  You can watch the latest programs by going directly to the links shown 
below.  You can also save this link https://vimeo.com/user6448027 to our Vimeo Channel where recent programs 
are ready for your viewing pleasure anytime. 

Charter/Spectrum subscribers You can also watch TVB programming on Channel 193 on your Television.

TVB exists because of the dedication of our volunteer staff. We want to continue to improve both the 
content and the quality of our programming. If you have an interest in learning how you can be part of one of the 
most creative teams in Tellico Village, contact keith@maxapooch.com.

Meet the POA Candidates:  The most important election for Tellico Villagers this autumn is the POA 
board election. Why? Your POA board has direct impact on the roads you drive on, the water you drink, the 
infrastructure and amenities that make Tellico Village the wonderful place that it is. Make sure you know who is 
running and for what they stand. Watch the recent HOA Town Hall Meeting that provided a form for this year’s 
three candidates to speak. https://vimeo.com/294919438

County and Schoolboard Update: TVB not only updates you on the Tellico Village POA and HOA, we update 
you on the Loudon County Board meetings and the School Board meetings. Learn what is going on this month at 
the County Board update https://vimeo.com/296177429  School Board Update and at the School Board Update.

Shops of Christmas and Ladies Luncheons:  Join Ellen Frohriep and Karen Sue Keith as they discuss the 
monthly Ladies Luncheons, and then change hats and provide viewers a peek at the Shops of Christmas which 
is coming this November.  Ellen and Sue provide information about the upcoming Shops of Christmas as well as 
what occurs at the monthly luncheons. Ladies don’t miss this program! 

POA UPDATE:  POA Board President Bruce Johnson discusses what happened at the last POA board meeting 
including: HOA dues increase Results of Long-Range Planning Committee survey, Golf Tournament fund raiser for 
library and more.  https://vimeo.com/294375049  

HOA Highlights and Happenings with Annette Schmidt:  In this month’s Highlights and Happenings Annette 
discusses how HOA social programs are developed, the kinds of activities and more. She also shares information 
about the HOA welcome orientation, how it differs from the POA 101, and if it is just for new villagers. Guests 
include Diane Delgouffre VP Social, and Susan Kimball Welcome Orientation Chair. https://vimeo.com/294164073
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Adopt-a-Class TN 

Kindergarten Students Need Computer Help

Adopt-a-Class has been asked to provide assistance in the computer lab at Loudon Elementary School.  
Our volunteers from Tellico Village have an active role working with students in kindergarten through 
fifth grade.  At this school, all students use computers in their classrooms as well as receiving additional 
instruction in the computer lab once a week.  The instructor has requested assistance with her 
kindergarten classes.  At this age, children are learning the alphabet and numbers, but few are reading.  
These children attend computer class once a week from 12:35-1:20, on Monday, Wednesday, Thursday 
or Friday. 

 Help is also needed with more advanced computer skills for fourth and fifth graders.  Fifth grade 
students are scheduled 1:25-2:10 on Monday, Wednesday, Thursday or Friday.  Fourth graders go from 
2:15-3:00 on Wednesday, Thursday or Friday. 

Please call or text Karen Hamerslag at 352-219-1046 or email to adopt.a.class.tn@gmail.com for more 
information or to register.  The school is located just off Hwy 72, about 10 minutes from the south 
entrance to Tellico.  

Day Tripper Bake Sale 
Thursday, October 25, 2018, Day Trippers BAKE SALE, 10 a.m. 
- 3 p.m., held at the Tellico Village Baptist Church, Support the 
Public Library at Tellico Village (Flood Damage). Take home 
something to freeze for the holidays.

Friday, November 2, 2018, First Friday Author, 10 a.m. - noon, 
Darlene Underwood. In 2008, Darlene had a near-death 
experience while undergoing open-heart surgery. Her faith was 
strengthened, and she vowed to spread "the word". She resides 
in Chattanooga with her husband, Joe. Her book is "Destiny's 
Journey". This presentation will be held at The Public Library at 
Tellico Village and there is no charge. Please call 865-458-5199 
to make your reservation.

Wednesday, November 14, 2018, The Annual Meeting for the 
Friends of The Public Library at Tellico Village will be held at 7 
p.m. in the Christian Life Center of the Community Church of 
Tellico Village. All are welcome!

The evening will include library updates and the election of 
officers by members of the Friends.

You won't want to miss the Main Event of the evening - 
the program presented by Dr. William M. Bass, Forensic 
Anthropologist, Bestselling Author (fiction and non-fiction that 
centers around forensics and bodies), and creator of "The Body Farm". The University of Tennessee Professor 
Emeritus Dr. Bass is widely regarded as a foremost expert in this field. He has many experiences to share, forty-
eight years and 700 cases, although he does acknowledge not all have been solved, but even that is a lesson 
learned. Maybe as many as 30-40 remain unsolved and pose the questions: what have I missed and what can I do 
better?

There is no charge for this presentation. Information: 865-458-5199, Public Library at Tellico Village.
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Thanks to great weather and a sizeable crowd, the 4th annual Street/Business Fair launched the 2018 UW Campaign 
in the village to a great start. Village Square in and around the Welcome Center was populated with tents, tables, 
and chairs.  A large grill populated by village businesses, partner agencies, and volunteers prepared and served the 
hot dogs, cookies, chips and water. And of course, most importantly, the area immediately around the Center itself 
was populated by 43 vehicles from the Village Corvette, Vintage/Classic Car, and Motorcycle Clubs, all on display for 
viewing by visitors and competing for most popular vehicle in each class. 

After tallying the donations collected for United Way at the rate of $1/vote the following vehicles were judged most 
popular in each class:
•	 Corvette – a 2008 Corvette owned by Hobie Horchler;
•	 Classic/Vintage – a 1957 Ford Thunderbird owned by Ted Newton; 
•	 Motorcycle – a Yamaha X5650 owned by Roy Moore.
Each winner received a $25 gift certificate at a local restaurant. The total amount raised through votes was $240. 
Thanks to all the vehicle owners and voters who participated. 

Another feature of the Fair was an opportunity for residents to learn more about the partner agencies of United 
Way; these are the agencies who, after a vigorous vetting process, receive funds from UW. The following partners 
participated and had information tables for residents to visit:
•	 Good Samaritan Center
•	 Loudon County Senior Center and Office on Aging
•	 Tellico Village Volunteer Fire Department
•	 CASA of the 9th Judicial District
•	 Boys and Girls Club of Loudon County
•	 East Tennessee Epilepsy Foundation
•	 Project Lifesaver
•	 Senior Citizens Home Assistance Service
•	 Loudon County Health Improvement Council

In addition to serving residents of the county at large, a number also have Tellico Village residents as clients.

The newest feature of the Fair was the inclusion of business sponsors who serve the community. The following 
participated:
•	 Southeast Bank
•	 Flexx Fitness
•	 Caribbean Canines
•	 American Commissary
•	 Summit Medical Group Tellico Village
•	 Gallaher Surgical 
•	 Plemmons Legal and Title
•	 Premiers Consignment 

In addition to their physical presence, each of these firms became a sponsor by making a $300 donation to United 
Way. These funds gave the village campaign a significant jump start towards reaching the $100,000 goal established 
for the 2018 drive.

Residents will be able to make their donations shortly when donation packets are mailed within the next 10 
days. Each household will receive one which contains detailed information on the 32 partner agencies as well as 
the necessary forms to complete and mail along with their donation made out to United Way Loudon County. 
Remember, your donation is helping improve the quality of life for your neighbors in the community who are not as 
fortunate as most of us who reside in Tellico Village.

THANKS FOR YOUR SUPPORT

United Way Campaign off and running 
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Long Range Strategic Plan Update
Over 40% of Tellico Village property owners completed the Long-Range Strategic Plan (LRSP) Questionnaire.  This 
level of participation is unprecedented and the Long-Range Planning Advisory Committee (LRPAC) wants to thank 
all you who took the time to help “Shape Our Future”.  This input will be an important element in the committee’s 
final recommendations to the POA.  The final LRSP will include other sources of information including data 
analysis and forecasting, benchmarking other active adult communities, focus groups, and much more.
We are still analyzing the results which include reviewing over 1,900 comments.  As promised, one of the basic 
tenets of the LRPAC is communication and transparency.  Therefore, the LRPAC will now share some partial and 
preliminary results.    

Vision
•61% of respondents chose the following vision statement:  Maintain what we have, adding amenities only when 
needed and justified.  Assessments and fees will be raised only enough to pay for infrastructure maintenance 
and justified amenities.
•33% of respondents chose the following vision statement:  Tellico Village will set the standard for active adult 
communities by continuously improving our community and by adapting to our property owners' changing 
needs.  Assessments and fees will be increased to achieve a best in class community with a high-quality lifestyle 
but remain competitive and fiscally stable.
•5% of respondents chose the following vision statement:  Maintain the Village as it is without adding additional 
amenities or expanding existing facilities.  Assessments and fees will only be increased for existing infrastructure 
maintenance and inflation.
•The “Vision” results were similar across age and residency bands.
•51% of respondents want to keep TV primarily as a retirement community and 38% supported encouraging 
working adults and families to move into TV.
Demographics
•85% of respondents were 60-79 years of age; 9% were younger than 59; 6% were older than 80.
•38% of households had lived in the Village less than 5 years; 21% 5-10; 33% 11-20; 9% 20+ years.

Top Priorities
•Village finances, aesthetics and environment, growth, recreational amenities, and property owners’ vision for 
the future of the Village were chosen as the 5 top priorities.
•Finance was the number 1 priority issue.  
•84% of respondents are satisfied with TV’s aesthetics but many comments suggested concern for the future.  
Concerns included maintaining our natural environment and enforcement of Village rules.
•Our restaurants, recreational facilities, waterfront, and golf were all chosen as enhancing the value of TV.  
Commercial businesses had the lowest percentage of responses to this question.
•Overwhelmingly, our recreational facilities (golf, wellness center, etc.) met or exceeded expectations.

Growth
•67% of respondents were very satisfied or satisfied with our current and projected growth, 13% were very 
dissatisfied or dissatisfied.
•When asked how the POA should approach growth 53% of respondents chose “encourage growth and plan for 
it” while 38% chose “allow growth to occur passively” 

The next step in the development of the Long-Range Strategic Plan will be conducting focus groups.  Over 600 
Villagers volunteered to participate in the focus groups.  These will occur in November so stay tuned.  
If you have any questions for the LRPAC about the Long-Range Strategic Plan you may submit your questions or 
comments at:  www.tellicolife.org/news
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TEllico COmmunity Foundation 

LENOIR CITY FAMILY RESOURCE CENTER GETS LATEST TCF GRANT

Susan Fox was pleased when she got the call from the Tellico Community Foundation informing her that the Lenoir 
City School System was the latest recipient of a grant from the TCF for the “Let’s TALK” early childhood literacy 
project. Fox is the Director of the Lenoir City Family Resource Center (LCFRC). “This grant will be a tremendous 
help to us and we are so pleased to be selected,” Fox said. 

LCFRC is the school district’s link between the home, school, agencies, and community. Fox leads the core team 
behind the “Let’s TALK” project that also includes Lenoir City Elementary Principal Don Maloney, preschool lead 
teacher Melody Hobbs, parent educator Linda Tillery interpreter/translator Mary Gonzalez, and LCFRC Assistant 
Wendy Stooksbury.

Early Childhood Literacy is one 
of the recently announced focus 
areas for the TCF. The Foundation 
will concentrate its grantmaking 
on the literacy needs of Loudon 
and Monroe County communities, 
including both English and Spanish-
speaking populations.   

According to Fox, learning begins at 
birth and the brain develops more 
in the first five years than at any 
other time during a person’s life. 
Deficits in early literacy and math 
begin well before kindergarten 
with skill gaps widening along 
family income lines from as early 
as 9 months of age and growing 
exponentially by 24 months. 

Principal Maloney further commented, “Research has demonstrated that early literacy and math skills at 
kindergarten entry predict future academic success. That’s why we are excited about the TCF grant. It will help in 
a critical area.” TCF’s initial grant will provide $500 for the purchase of bilingual books for children in the 0-4 age 
group to facilitate school readiness. 

A recent FOUNDATION Matters program produced by Tellico Village Broadcasting provides more information 
about the “Let’s TALK” program and the importance of the Tellico Community Foundation’s grant. This episode 
can be found under “Videos” , and then “Vimeo” at www.TellicoVillageBroadcasting.org or by using the direct link  
https://vimeo.com/290779934

Further information about the Tellico Community Foundation and its activities can be found at www.etf.org/Tellico, 
on the organization’s TellicoLife page, or in the new TCF brochure available at the Tellico Village Welcome Center. 
Donations to TCF can be made online at www.etf.org/Tellico or by contacting Trudy Hughes of the East Tennessee 
Foundation at thughes@etf.org  or at (877) 524-1223.
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UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS

Coming Up at Tellico Village University in October
Comparative World Religions, October  15,22, 29, Yacht Club Gallery, 3:00 – 5:00 
Come and hear from Rev. Dr. Morris Hudgins and his special guest lecturers how others see their God through 
different cultural and spiritual traditions. Tuition for this four session course is $20 payable to TVPOA the first day 
of class. 
Course Syllabus
Class 1: Introduction and Religion in Prehistoric and Primitive Cultures
Class 2: Religions of India—Hinduism, Jainism, and Buddhism, Sikhism
Class 3: Religions of the Far East—Taoism, Confucianism, Shinto
Class 4: Religions of the Near East—Zoroastrianism, Judaism, Christianity, Islam

COOKING UP CULTURE: How Cookbooks Shape and Maintain Identities throughout History. October 
26, 1:00 – 3:00, Chota Rec Center Room B 
She was so popular last year with her history of the sixteenth and seventeenth centuries through an exploration 
of witches that the participants last year invited her back! So here she is again with another intriguing topic 
designed to capture your curiosity. Dr. Nancy Locklin –Sofer is a Professor of History at Maryville College. We 
have learned that her teaching approach is veeeerrrrrrrrryyy creative and enjoyable. This course will use 
cookbooks to explore a wide range of historical cultures. Cookbooks are an amazing source for understanding 
the family home, the economy, and even the political structures of a society. Stops on the tour through historical 
cuisines will include ancient Babylon, ancient Rome, Medieval Europe, and Revolutionary America. MEN – don’t be 
intimidated. This is not a home economics course. Truly for the history buff. You never had a history class like this 
one before! There is a $5 tuition for this session payable at the class so that we may give Dr. Locklin Sofer a well-
deserved honorarium. BUT those who come dressed in their favorite apron, chef’s hat or bring an old cookbook will 
be admitted tuition free!
 
A BRIEF OVERVIEW OF TWENTIETH CENTURY ART   Monday November 5 9:00 – 11:00 AM Chota Rec Center 
Room D
Come and enjoy a morning of Art History with a captivating College Professor.  The contemporary art world occupies 
a very big tent containing an incredibly diverse array of approaches, intentions, and practices. Dr. Carl Gombert, 
Maryville College Professor of Art, will discuss some of the major developments in artistic practice in the last 
hundred years including conceptual art, feminist art, and earth art.

COMPARATIVE WORLD RELIGIONS Continues.
The third and fourth sessions of this class meet at the Yacht Club Gallery Oct 22 and 29 from 3:00 – 5:00.  You may 
register and pay your reduced fee at the class.

Courses offered by SocialMedia4Seniors at Tellico Village University - Welcome Center Conference Room 

11/8/18	 Facebook 101				    8:30 – 10:30 						    
11/8 - 11/9	 Google Drive and Google Apps		  11:00 – 1:00   
11/9/-18 	 Get the Most from Your Smartphone/Tablet Camera 8:30 – 10:30 		  
For all SocialMedia for Seniors classes, register and pay their fee directly at
https://socialmedia4seniors.net/register-online/ 
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Early Voting will be held at the following three locations (see notes below regarding site availability):

Chota Rec. Center
145 Awohili Dr.
Loudon, TN 37774

*NOTE: Early voting at this location will only be held from Tuesday, October 23 through Friday, October 26, 
2018.
*NOTE: The locations listed above are for Early Voting only. If you are voting on Election Day you will need 
to vote at the voting site listed on your voter registration card and not at the Early Voting sites. During Early 
Voting you may vote at the early voting site of your choosing.

Early Voting Schedule
Early Voting in Loudon County for the State of Tennessee Federal/State Primary and Loudon County General 
Elections will be held from Wednesday, October 17 through Thursday, November 1, 2018 at the Election 
Commission Office in Loudon and the Monroe County Election Commission office. Early voting locations and 
hours are shown below:
 
Chota Rec. Center, 
Tuesday, October 23: 10:00 A.M. - 6:00 P.M.
Wednesday, October 24: 10:00 A.M. - 6:00 P.M.
Thursday, October 25: 10:00 A.M. - 6:00 P.M.
Friday, October 26: 10:00 A.M. - 6:00 P.M.

Monroe County Election Commission 
401 Main Street
Madisonville, TN 37354
(423) 442-2461

Monroe County Election Commission - October 17th - November 1st, 2018

Monday - Friday 8:30 A.M. - 5:00 P.M. 
Saturday 8:30 A.M. - 12:00 P.M. NOON

Early Voting 

American Legion Pot 256 

American Legion Post 256 extends an invitation to all Veterans to join us at our meetings on the 1st 
Thursday of each month this month, 1st November.  The meeting begins at 9 AM and includes an optional 
breakfast buffet for $12.00. If you plan to eat, reservations are required by noon on the Monday prior to 
the meeting. Please call Tony Adams, 423-884.3024 or email at, adamsaj@aol.com.  Breakfast is followed 
by an informative guest speaker and updates on community and veteran's services projects. Join us in the 
Fellowship Hall at The First Baptist Church of Tellico Village. For directions and more information visit www.
TellicoLakePost256.org.



11

TELLICO VILLAGE HIKING CLUB 
 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 24, 2018
Depart at 7:00 a.m. from Chota Center 
NOTE CHANGE OF TIME
 
MT. LECONTE via BOULEVARD AND ALUM CAVE TRAILS (shuttle)
Distance:    13.1 miles
Rating:  Difficult
Driving Time:   2 hours
Elevation gain:   Approx. 1700 feet
Leader:   Ken VanSwearingen   865-201-0247  ken.van918@gmail.com
 
The 8.1-mile ascent will start on the Appalachian Trail from Newfound Gap.  The starting elevation is 5000 
feet and we will ascend about 1200 feet in the 2.7 miles to the junction with the Boulevard Trail at Mt. Ambler.  
Leaving the AT for the Boulevard Trail we will descend about 500 feet in the first mile.  In the next 3 miles we will 
gradually climb back 300 feet to an elevation of 6000 feet.  The last 1.3 miles will have us climbing about 700 feet 
to the Lodge at Mt. LeConte.  There will be very nice vistas to see during the hike on the A.T. and Boulevard.
 
On the 5.0-mile hike down the Alum Cave trail, we will see some of the most spectacular scenery in the park.  
This trail is steep and there are numerous places where the park has installed cabling to hold onto for safety 
purposes.  The views are wonderful!!  There are two major distinguishing features on this trail.  The first that 
we will come to is Alum Cave Bluffs, which is a little more than half way to the bottom.  Leaving the cave, we will 
come to Inspiration Point where we will have wonderful views of the valley on our way to Arch Rock, the other 
major feature on the trail.

Hiking boots and hiking sticks are recommended.
Driving directions will be provided the morning of the hike.
Bring water and a trail lunch.   
Carpooling is recommended, passengers are asked to contribute $6 to the driver to help cover gas, etc.

New Villagers Social 
The New Villagers Club holds a Social 4.30-6.30pm on the first Thursday of every month at Tellico Yacht Club. The 
next Social will be 4.30pm, Thursday November 1st at the Yacht Club. New members should arrive promptly by 
4.30pm. Please note that no event signups will be accepted before 4.30pm. Visit the New Villagers Club website 
for more information. www.telliconewvillagers.com

TELLICO VILLAGE Garden Club 
The Tellico Village Garden Club will meet Thursday, Nov 1, 2018 at 12:30 p.m. At the Tellico Village Yacht Club.  
Our speakers will be Knox County Master Gardeners. “Grow Wild but Not Woolly” using native plants in a 
suburban setting.
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TBART Quarterly Meeting 

Attention T-BART Members and Prospective Members. T-BART will be holding their Fall Meeting at the Rarity 
Bay Country Club on Thursday, Nov 8th. Social hour starts at 5:00pm with the meeting at 6:00pm. The meeting 
will be a review of 2018 activities, to date, and a discussion of Winter Water Survival. The meeting is open to 
all members and spouses, and all perspective members. If you are thinking of joining T-BART, this is a great 
opportunity to come out and meet the members and see what we do. Following the meeting at 6:45, there 
will be a buffet dinner. The dinner will consist of sliced fillet of beef and parmesan crusted chicken. The cost is 
$20 (all inclusive), and YOU MUST MAKE AN RSVP (due to the need for a head count) Contact Wayne Enderle 
(waenderle@aol.com) to make an RSVP. The $20 can be paid ahead of time (preferred) or at the door.

You can go a little LoCo…Go half LoCo, or you can Go Full LoCo!

Sign up today for the Run LoCo full marathon, half marathon, 5K or Fun Run and race in scenic Loudon County, 
the Lakeway to the Smokies, on Saturday, December 1, 2018. Sterl “The Pearl” Hinton will energize us at the start-
line and get us over the finish line!

Run LoCo is presented by and hosted by the Loudon County Education Foundation  and support education in 
Loudon County.

For complete information and easy registration go to www.runloco.net
Not a runner? You can volunteer to support the event or make a donation at runloco.net.

The Pasta Dinner and Expo will be Friday, November 30 at the Venue from 5:00p.m. to 8:00 p.m. (Guest speaker at 
6:30).  The menu will feature Baked ziti, vegetarian lasagna, spaghetti, salad, dessert and drink. The cost to race is 
Adults:  $20, Children 12 and under:  $10, children 3 and under:  free.  The Guest Speaker is John Kelly (last runner 
to complete the Barkley Marathons). More information is available at www.runloco.net.

There will be dancing in the streets to celebrate the completion of our first Run LoCo!   
LoCo Marathon After Party will be hosted by the Historic Downtown Lenoir City Merchants Association. On 
Saturday, December 1, 4 p.m. - 7p.m.  Band performance begins at 3:30. BBQ and Chili and Cold Beverages will 
be on sale.  Great opportunity to celebrate Run LoCo, have some great food and frosty beverages and get some 
Christmas shopping done in locally owned shops!

The race countdown is on so sign up now at runloco.net and 
RUN LOCO!

RUN Loco 
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260 Wade Road 
West, Loudon, TN

Located just off Hwy 
72, 

½ mile west of Hwy 
444 

Christ Our Savior Lutheran Church Presents
“Tribute” in Concert

Sunday, October 28, 
2018  6:00pm

Ticket price is $10, $15 at the door
(Call the Church Office at 865 (458-9407) or 
Bob Traum at 865 (458-4848) to reserve.)

Since 2006, multi-award winning and multi-Dove Award nominated recording artist Tribute Quartet has become one of the 
country's most dynamic, beloved and sought after male quartets in all of gospel music. Gary Casto, Josh Singletary, Riley 
Harrison Clark, and Anthony Davis have proven to possess a combination of musical talent, warm and engaging personalities, 
and a focus that has kept them on the path to continued success since their inception.
In an ever-changing musical climate, Tribute has remained steadfast in their goal to make music that is both timely and 
relevant to the current musical scene and their fan base while propelling their mission to share the Hope of the Gospel. With a 
career that has already spanned the U.S., as well as several foreign countries, Tribute continues to shine a Light into a world 
in need of truth, hope, love and healing.
With several awards and number 1 songs to their credit, Tribute's music continues to inspire and encourage generations of 
believers. With their passion for this music and the message it brings, this team is dedicated to a quality presentation of 
communication through the art of gospel quartet music.
Fans, peers, and industry insiders agree Tribute brings a breath of fresh air to Gospel Music.

Annual WATER MEETING

You are invited to attend the:

Meet & Greet and Annual Meeting of the Watershed Assn of the Tellico Reservoir (WATeR)
on Nov 8th at 6:30 p.m. at the Tellico Village Community Church, 130 Chota Ctr, Loudon, TN. The WATeR 
organization is a non-partisan group focused on issues and practices that promote clean air, water, and the 
natural habitat in and around the Tellico Watershed.  Keynote speaker: Jeff Hunter, National Park Conservancy.
Additional information on WATeR: www.tellicowater.org

Yacht CLub CLosed 
Saturday, November 3 yacht club is closed for 2 private events. Thank you for your support and understanding. 
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FREE 
presentation on 

BLACK BEAR BEHAVIOR
 BY: Bill Lea an award winning Photographer 
Where: Christ Our Savior Lutheran Church 
  200 Wade Road, Loudon, TN 
There are so many myths and misinformation about bears that few 
people really know the truth about black bears. Do we need to 
afraid of them? How can we co-exist peacefully with them. These 
are the things Bill Lea will discuss with us while we enjoy beautiful 
photos of these amazing animals. 
Sponsored by: JUST FOR FUN PHOTO CLUB

ONov. 

12 
@ 7:00PM
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 Kiwanis Pancake Breakfast 

All you can eat for only $10.00* 
            Kids under 12 Eat FREE  
                          *$12.00 at the door 
 

                     TV Community Church 
               Saturday, November 3, 2018 
                             7:30 - 11:00 am 
 

      Pancakes, sausages, quiche, juice,                Tickets available October 1st at 
      yogurt, coffee, fruit cup & friendly                Village Salon, Salon Anew, 
      service.  Come enjoy good food and             Sloan’s Hardware and United 
      meet your neighbors.  See you there!          Community Bank or any Kiwanian. 
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American Cancer Society  
Monster Dash 5K/1 Mile 
Saturday, October 27th 

        
Registration - 8:00 AM - 9:00 AM    

Costume Judging – 9:00 AM   Run Begins - 9:30 AM 
  

Run begins at the Kahite Golf Course Club House 
400 Kahite Trail, Vonore, TN 

 

• Prizes for the Best Halloween Costumes (costumes are optional) 
• Medals for Top Male and Female Finishers 

• Medals for 1st, 2nd and 3rd Male and Female in Age Groups 
• Goodie Bags and Tee-Shirts 

• Just $25.00 per participant for pre-registration 
 

Register Today at  

             ACTIVE.COM 

 
 Walk or run! 

Runners will be chip-
timed by certified timer 

for awards. 

        STEP UP FOR THE CURE! 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 STEP 1 –WALK TO FIGHT CHILDHOOD CANCER 
➢ WALK WITH FRIENDS & NEIGHBORS 

    Walk at your own pace!  Set your own distance and time!  
➢ WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER, 24TH    
➢ BETWEEN 10 A.M. AND NOON  
➢ AT THE TELLICO VILLAGE WELLNESS CENTER  

               (Raining that day?  Walk indoors at the Wellness Center!) 
  

  STEP 2 - ENTER WITH YOUR DONATION/CHECK 
(MIMIMUM $10.00) MADE OUT DIRECTLY TO EITHER: 
 

LEUKEMIA AND LYMPHOMA SOCIETY 
or 

ST. JUDES CHILDREN’S RESEARCH HOSPITAL 
 

Bring your check to the walk or mail it by October 19th to: 
Chuck Anderson - 408 Keota Lane, Loudon, TN 37774 

                                                        YOUR CHECK IS YOUR ‘TICKET’ TO WIN!               NEED NOT BE PRESENT TO WIN. 

  STEP 3 – WIN PRIZES!  - (MULTIPLE DRAWINGS  
              INCLUDING ONE FOR A MEMBERSHIP TO THE WELLNESS CENTER.) 

 
(This event is In memory of Grandson Bryce Charles Anderson who lost his life to leukemia at age 7.) 

 
This walk is sponsored by Chuck and Linda Anderson with THRIVENT FINANCIAL and the support of 

CHRIST OUR SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH OF LOUDON and  
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pet of the week: 
This week’s Pet of the Week from the Monroe County Animal Shelter is Mia. Mia is a medium size short-
haired pointer mix, primarily black with a small white blaze.  We estimate her to be about 4 years old.  She 
came to the shelter in early September.  Mia didn’t get all the love and attention she needed in her previous 
home and was very timid and frightened when anyone came near her.  Our volunteers have spent extra 
time with Mia and she slowly began to trust people and look forward to her meal times and walks.  After 
six weeks, she is now happy to greet you for her dinner (along with any treats you care to offer) and allows 
anyone to walk her.  She is a beautiful dog with a graceful gait who walks nicely on a leash. Mia is one of our 
shelter success stories and is so looking forward to getting a home where she can be part of a family who 
will love and take care of her.  Please come meet her at the Shelter.The Monroe County Animal Shelter is at 
170 Kefauver Lane in Madisonville (behind Wal-Mart) and is open Tues-Fri 11-4:30 and Saturdays 11-2.  The 
shelter is closed Sunday and Monday. Call 423-442-1015 or check out all available pets on our website at 
monroecountyfriendsofanimals.org. The Monroe County Friends of Animals (MCFA) operates a monthly food 
pantry to help pet families in Monroe County.  Our supplies are low and we are reaching out to the community 
to help.  Any donations of canned or dry puppy and dog and kitten and cat food is needed and will be 
appreciated. Shelter Statistics for last week: Shelter Adoptions-13; Transferred to Rescue- 35, and 4 dogs (and/
or cats) were returned to their owners. Also, 8 kittens were adopted at the event at PetSmart!

Shelter Needs: Pedigree dog and puppy canned and dry food.  Friskies canned pate flavors, Purina One dry 
cat and kitten food.  Donations vial PayPal can be made from our website 
www.monroecountyfriendsofanimals.org or checks mailed to MCFA, PO Box 106, Vonore, TN 37885.  All funds 
are used for animal care including veterinarian fees, antibiotics, testing, vaccinations, flea and heartworm 
control, cat litter and sanitary litter boxes.  Donations can be dropped off at the Shelter, during shelter hours. 


